
Government finishes exercise on
“restriction-testing declaration” in
respect of specified “restricted area”
in Yan Wo House, Wo Che Estate, Sha
Tin, and enforcement operation for
breaches of compulsory testing notice

     The Government yesterday (February 27) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 4pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in Sha
Tin (i.e. Yan Wo House, Wo Che Estate, Sha Tin, excluding the car park
thereat) were required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory
testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing were required to stay in their
premises until all such persons identified in the "restricted area" had
undergone testing and the test results were mostly ascertained.

     Moreover, the Government issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday,
requiring persons who had been present at the above building for more than
two hours from February 14 to February 27, 2022, even if they were not
present in the "restricted area" at the time when the declaration took
effect, to undergo compulsory testing on or before March 1, 2022. The
Government announced the completion of the compulsory testing exercise at
around 1pm today (February 28) and carried out enforcement action in the
"restricted area" afterwards to verify that all people in the "restricted
area" had undergone compulsory testing in accordance with the requirements of
the relevant declaration and compulsory testing notice. The Government
announced that the enforcement operation ended at around 2.30pm today.

     In this exercise, the Environment Bureau, the Environmental Protection
Department, the Hong Kong Police Force, the Food and Environmental Hygiene
Department and the Housing Department mobilised around 160 staff to arrange
for implementation of the declaration and enforcement actions for breaches of
the compulsory testing notice issued earlier.

     The Government thanks persons subject to compulsory testing for their
support and understanding. With everyone's co-operation and efforts, coupled
with the tireless efforts of the testing contractors, residents have been
informed about their testing results by SMS notification. After finishing the
compulsory testing exercise at around 1pm today, the Government took
enforcement action in the "restricted area" immediately to verify that all
people in the "restricted area" had undergone testing according to the
requirements of the declaration and the compulsory testing notice. Persons
who could present an SMS notification containing a negative testing result or
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wore a wristband as proof of having undergone the compulsory testing could
leave the "restricted area" through the designated exit after providing
personal information to a prescribed officer. The enforcement operation was
completed at around 2.30pm. Test records of around 90 persons subject to
compulsory testing were checked. Three persons were found not having
undergone compulsory testing and compulsory testing orders were issued.
Taking into account the above situation, the Secretary for Food and Health
revoked the "restriction-testing declaration" in accordance with Cap. 599J
(see attachment).

     The Government reminds the nine households who have not answered the
door to contact the Government for arrangement of testing as soon as possible
after reading the notices put up by the Government, in the hope of
eliminating the possible risk of further spread of the virus in the
community.

     The Government thanks all participating government staff and the testing
agencies for their hard work. The Government is also grateful to those
subject to compulsory testing for their support and understanding, and their
full co-operation during this period in undergoing testing and waiting for
the results at home.

     The Government will seriously follow up on the compliance situation of
the compulsory testing notices and the "restriction-testing declaration" by
persons subject to compulsory testing. Any person who fails to comply with
the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be liable to a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person will also be issued with a compulsory
testing order, requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified
time frame. Failure to comply with the order or the "restriction-testing
declaration" is an offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.

CFS announces food safety report for
January

     â€‹The Centre for Food Safety (CFS) of the Food and Environmental
Hygiene Department today (February 28) released the findings of its food
safety report for last month. The results of about 4 200 food samples tested
were satisfactory except for eight samples that were announced earlier. The
overall satisfactory rate was about 99.8 per cent.

     A CFS spokesman said about 1 100 food samples were collected for
microbiological tests, and about 3 100 samples were taken for chemical and
radiation level tests.

     The microbiological tests covered pathogens and hygiene indicators; the
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chemical tests included testing for pesticides, preservatives, metallic
contaminants, colouring matters, veterinary drug residues and others; and the
radiation level tests included testing for radioactive caesium and iodine in
samples collected from imported food from different regions.

     The samples comprised about 1 700 samples of vegetables and fruit and
their products; about 300 samples of cereals, grains and their products;
about 400 samples of meat and poultry and their products; about 600 samples
of milk, milk products and frozen confections; about 400 samples of aquatic
and related products; and about 800 samples of other food commodities
(including beverages, bakery products and snacks).

     The eight unsatisfactory samples comprised a prepackaged date sample in
breach of the food labelling regulation, two fish ball samples detected with
methylmercury at a level that may have contravened the regulations, two
samples of prepackaged rice products detected with gluten without being
declared on the products' food labels, a radish sample detected with
pesticide residues exceeding the legal limit, a frozen confection sample
detected with a total bacterial count exceeding the legal limit, and a beef
ball sample detected with a non-permitted preservative.

     The CFS has taken follow-up action on the unsatisfactory samples
including informing the vendors concerned of the test results, instructing
them to stop selling the affected food items and tracing the sources of the
food items in question.

     The spokesman reminded the food trade to ensure that food for sale is
fit for human consumption and meets legal requirements. Consumers should
patronise reliable shops when buying food and maintain a balanced diet to
minimise food risks.

Government enforces “restriction-
testing declaration” and compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Shek Sau House,
Shek Lei (I) Estate, Kwai Chung

     The Government yesterday (February 27) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 4.30pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Kwai Chung (i.e. Shek Sau House, Shek Lei (I) Estate, Kwai Chung) were
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required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing. Persons
subject to compulsory testing are required to stay in their premises until
all such persons identified in the "restricted area" have undergone testing
and the test results are mostly ascertained. In addition, the Government
issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday to any person who had been
present at the building for more than two hours from February 14 to February
27, 2022, to undergo compulsory testing on or before March 1, 2022, even if
they were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the
declaration took effect. As a mutant strain is involved, for prudence's sake,
vaccinated persons and persons who have recently been tested are also
required to undergo testing. The Government finished the compulsory testing
exercise at around 2pm today (February 28) and is now carrying out
enforcement actions in the "restricted area" to verify that all people in the
"restricted area" have undergone compulsory testing. The Government will
further announce the revocation time of the declaration.
 
     Starting from around 2pm today, persons in the "restricted area" in Shek
Sau House, Shek Lei (I) Estate, Kwai Chung who have undergone testing and are
able to present SMS notifications with negative test results or wear
wristbands as proof of having undergone testing may leave the "restricted
area" through the designated exit after providing personal information to a
prescribed officer.
 
     The Government set up temporary specimen collection stations in the
"restricted area" yesterday and requested persons subject to compulsory
testing to collect combined nasal and throat swab samples at the stations to
undergo a COVID-19 virus test before 8.30pm last night. As at 8.30pm last
night, around 1 320 people within the area had undergone testing. 247 cases
tested preliminarily positive were found. The Centre for Health Protection of
the Department of Health will arrange to follow up.
 
     Regarding cases tested preliminarily positive in the specified
"restricted area", the Government has provided additional food packs,
disinfection products and surgical masks to these persons and their household
members pending follow-up arrangement.
 
     Moreover, the Government also assigned staff to visit 739 households,
among which 111 households did not answer the door. The Government will take
measures to follow up.
 
     The Government reiterates that enforcement actions will be taken
seriously. Any person who fails to present an SMS notification with a test
result or wear a wristband as proof of having undergone testing breaches the
compulsory testing notice and may be liable to a fine of $10,000. The person
will also be issued with a compulsory testing order, requiring him/her to
undergo testing within a specified time frame. Failure to comply with the
compulsory testing order or the "restriction-testing declaration" is an
offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level 4 ($25,000) and
imprisonment for six months.



Government makes “restriction-testing
declaration” and issues compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Tsing Yi

     â€‹The Government today (February 28) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration"
(declaration) effective from 2.30pm, under which people (hereafter referred
to as "persons subject to compulsory testing") within the specified
"restricted area" in Tsing Yi (i.e. Chun Ho House, Ching Chun Court, 2-2B
Ching Hong Road, Tsing Yi, see Annex.) are required to stay in their premises
and undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing are
required to stay in their premises until all such persons identified in the
"restricted area" have undergone testing and the test results are mostly
ascertained. The Government aims at finishing this exercise at around 11am
tomorrow (March 1). The operation may be extended depending on test results.

     A Government spokesman said, "Under Cap. 599J, the Government can,
according to the needs of infection control, make a 'restriction-testing
declaration'. As the sewage discharged from the above building was tested
positive for COVID-19, it is suspected that there are asymptomatic patients
in the building. Given the risk of infection in the relevant area is assessed
to be likely higher, the Government decided to make a 'restriction-testing
declaration' for the relevant area."
 
     The Government will set up temporary specimen collection stations at the
"restricted area" and request persons subject to compulsory testing to
undergo testing before 9pm tonight. Arrangements will be made for persons
subject to compulsory testing to undergo a nucleic acid test at specimen
collection stations where dedicated staff will collect samples through
combined nasal and throat swabs. Persons subject to compulsory testing must
stay at their place of residence until all test results are ascertained to
avoid cross-infection risk. The Government will make arrangement to
facilitate specimen collection for people with impaired mobility.
 
     The Government spokesman said, "We understand that this exercise will
cause inconvenience to the public. The Government has made arrangements to
carry out testing for all persons present in the 'restricted area' as soon as
possible. The aim is to strive to complete testing of all identified persons
subject to compulsory testing and confirm the results, and finish the
exercise at around 11am tomorrow. The Government will make a public
announcement when the declaration expires officially. In the cases in which
employees are unable to go to work because of the declaration, the Government
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hopes their employers can exercise discretion and not deduct the salaries or
benefits of the employees."
 
     If staying in the "restricted area" will cause unreasonable hardship to
individuals who are not residents in the area when the declaration takes
effect, government officers may exercise discretion and allow that person to
leave the area after considering the individual circumstances. That person
must have followed the instructions to undergo testing and leave his/her
personal information for contact purposes.
 
     According to the compulsory testing notice to be issued today, any
person who had been present at the above building for more than two hours
from February 15 to February 28, 2022, even if they were not present in the
"restricted area" at the time when the declaration took effect, must undergo
compulsory testing on or before March 2, 2022. As a mutant strain is
involved, for prudence's sake, vaccinated persons and persons who have
recently been tested are also required to undergo testing.
 
     The Home Affairs Department has set up a hotline (Tel: 2835 1473) which
started operation at 2.30pm today for residents restricted by the declaration
to make enquiries and seek assistance. The Social Welfare Department will
also provide assistance to the affected persons.
 
     The Government appeals to persons subject to compulsory testing for
their full co-operation by registering and undergoing testing, and waiting
for the results patiently at home. The Government will strictly follow up on
whether the persons concerned have complied with the compulsory testing
notices and "restriction-testing declaration". Any person who fails to comply
with the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be fined a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person would also be issued with a compulsory
testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified time
frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order or the
"restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender would be
liable to a fine at level 4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.

Government enforces “restriction-
testing declaration” and compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Heng Chun House,
Tin Heng Estate, Yuen Long

     The Government yesterday (February 27) exercised the power under the
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Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 5pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Yuen Long (i.e. Heng Chun House, Tin Heng Estate) were required to stay in
their premises and undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to compulsory
testing are required to stay in their premises until all such persons
identified in the "restricted area" have undergone testing and the test
results are mostly ascertained.
      
     In addition, the Government had issued a compulsory testing notice
yesterday to any person who had been present at the above building for more
than two hours from February 14 to February 27, 2022, even if they were not
present in the "restricted area" at the time when the declaration took
effect, must undergo compulsory testing on or before March 1, 2022. As a
mutant strain is involved, for prudence's sake, vaccinated persons and
persons who have recently been tested are also required to undergo testing.
          
     The Government finished the compulsory testing exercise at around 1pm
today (February 28) and is now carrying out enforcement actions in the
"restricted area" to verify that all people in the "restricted area" have
undergone compulsory testing. The Government will further announce the
revocation time of the declaration.
          
     Starting from around 1pm today, persons in the "restricted area" in Yuen
Long who have undergone testing and are able to present SMS notifications
with negative test results as proof of having undergone testing may leave the
"restricted area" through the designated exit after providing personal
information to a prescribed officer.
          
     The Government set up temporary specimen collection stations in the
"restricted area" yesterday and requested persons subject to compulsory
testing to collect combined nasal and throat swab samples at the stations to
undergo a COVID-19 virus test before 10.30pm yesterday. A total of about 1
100 persons had undergone testing. Amongst them, 118 tested preliminarily
positive cases and 6 indeterminate cases were found and the Centre for Health
Protection of the Department of Health will take follow up action. Regarding
cases tested preliminarily positive in the specified "restricted area", the
Government will provide health advice for persons tested preliminarily
positive pending admission to hospitals or isolation facilities and
disinfection products to these persons and their household members pending
follow up arrangement.
      
     Moreover, the Government also assigned staff to visit about 320
households, among which 26 households did not answer the door. The Government
will take measures to follow up.

     The Government reiterates that enforcement actions will be taken
seriously. Any person who fails to present an SMS notification with a test
result as proof of having undergone testing breaches the compulsory testing
notice and may be liable to a fine of $10,000. The person will also be issued



with a compulsory testing order, requiring him/her to undergo testing within
a specified time frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order
or the "restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender may
be liable to a fine of level 4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.


